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This is my recommendation on disposition of the appeal filed by Jeff Juel on 
behalf of The Ecology Center protesting the Fortine District Ranger's Decision 
Memo (DM) for the Corral OSR Timber Sale on the Kootenai National Forest. 
 
The District Ranger's decision will implement harvest on approximately 140 
acres, yielding about 75 MBF of sawlogs.  Harvest will be accomplished with 
tractor yarding and skidding on existing trails, where possible.  Six reserve 
trees per acre will be retained, and all existing snags will be retained. 
 
My review was conducted pursuant to, and in accordance with, 36 CFR 215.19 to 
ensure the analysis and decision are in compliance with applicable laws, 
regulations, policy, and orders.  The appeal record, including the Appellants' 
objections and recommended changes, has been thoroughly reviewed.   
 
SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of the National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA), and the National Forest Management Act.  
 
The Appellants request the DM be remanded, the Forest Service analyze existing 
snag and cavity nesting habitat in the Fortine Physiographic area, and the 
Timber Sale be redesigned to maintain adequate snag and cavity nesting habitat. 
 
No informal meeting was held, and no interested party comments were received. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity of the Decision and Rationale 
 
The decision to implement the Corral OSR Timber Sale is clearly stated at the 
beginning of the DM.  The DM is easily understood and appropriate for the level 
of complexity and scope of the project.  The rationale for the decision is 
clear.  The DM discusses mitigation and project design and references the 
project file for additional information.  However, the document and the project 
file could have been improved by inclusion of a project specific map. 
 
I find that the District Ranger made a rational and logical decision that is 
clearly stated in the DM. 
 
Purpose of the Proposal and Comprehension of Benefits 
 
The purpose and need for this action are easily understood, specific to this 
project and consistent with the goals and objectives of the Kootenai National 
Forest Plan.  The benefits of the proposed action are stated in terms of the 
purpose and need.  The Responsible Official identified the decision criteria 
and referenced appropriate laws, regulations and policies in the rationale. 
 
I conclude that the decision documentation is adequate and supports the need 



for the proposed action. 
 
Consistency with Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
The proposal is consistent with the Kootenai National Forest Plan and with all 
law, regulation and policy.  Potentially adverse effects to any extraordinary 
circumstances are evaluated and the decision is fully supported by analyses in 
the project file.  The description of the purpose and need matches the category 
used to exclude the action from documentation in an EA. 
 
I find that the project file supports the DM and that the action is consistent 
with all legal and regulatory requirements. 
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
The public, Tribes and other agencies were notified through requests for 
comments in two newspapers, the quarterly report of planned projects and 
scoping packages sent to individuals and Tribes. 
 
Public comment was used to frame the proposed action.  Changes in the original 
proposal were discussed in the DM cover letter but could have been included in 
the DM itself.  Project design criteria suggested by the public were 
incorporated into the proposed action. 
 
I conclude that public participation efforts were appropriate in scope and were 
responsive to the public. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the District Ranger's decision be affirmed and the Appellants' 
requested relief be denied.  
 
 
/s/ J. Doug Glevanik 
 
 
J. DOUG GLEVANIK 
Reviewing Officer 
Director, Ecosystem Assessment 


